
Athletes are making 
decisions for Christ. And it 
is so cool!  
Last month Daniel and I went 
down to Trinity University 
and were able to hold a team 
meeting. You can see Daniel 
on the left as he led the 
meeting. The response was 
incredible.   
 
After speaking we have a 
response form that the athletes fill out. There are few different 
ways they can indicate that they would like to connect. All but one 
or two told us to follow up with them. Then the next part of the 
process is the follow up. Over this past month Daniel would reach 
out and connect. I’ve never seen a response like this. Every week I 
would get a text saying, “Please be praying. Going to share with 
____.” Then after the meeting I would get a text like the one 
above! All told, four basketball players made decisions for Christ! 
 
Thanks for your prayers and support of what is happening down 
here! We feel like this is the beginning of some cool things at 
Trinity University!  
 

UTSA changing things up again!   
On the opposite end of the spectrum, the UTSA basketball team is 
completely changing with a whole new coaching staff and all but 
one player transferring out. Please be praying that I will connect well 
with the new coaches and team.  
 
But more than that—would 
you pray for one player in 
particular that is leaving in two 
weeks. I believe God is at 
work. He is incredibly open to 
spiritual things. We’ve been 
studying Scripture together. He 
has come to church twice. And 
I’ve shared the gospel with him 

a number of times. On the right you can see his responses to an evangelistic tool 
called “Perspectives” and, while he isn’t there yet, he is so close! Pray that “M” 
would make a decision for Christ before he leaves for his next university!  
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Notes from Dan and DeAnn 

Feels like a mini-revival! 

Dan.Gerard@cru.org Reaching college students with the life changing power of the Gospel! give.cru.org/0536610 

Above...a prayer walk turned into a prayer 
drive due to much needed rain.  

Below….students have descended on 
campus again as fall kicks off! 

Daniel speaking at the team 
meeting for Trinity basketball. 

This month’s video! Thoughts from the eclipse and more about my time with “M” and the mini-revival! And hopefully 
you’ll get to see Elijah and I play “Sweet Prodigal of Mine” at our family camp talent show! Lol. Fun times. Shoot me an 

email and I’ll send you the link if you don’t already have it! 

We sent the tennis team to their tournament 
with some care packages. Be praying for me 
to be able to continue to minster to them 
after their season ends. Especially Dani and 
Tomas both international students. 

Andrew, a friend from college, and his 
son came to visit us. This was during the 
total eclipse. It was pretty amazing! 


